Wroxeter & Uppington Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday, 10 November 2008 in the Roman Suite, Wroxeter Hotel
1. APOLOGIES: Cllrs C A Eade in London, A Grant unwell & M Jones on holiday also Boro Cllr C Armstrong prior meeting. Apologies accepted by those present.
2. PRESENT: Cllrs B Nelson (Chairman), V Amos, F E Davies, P Davies, J Guttridge, V McChesney, D Millington & S Rowlands, also Mr R A Pittaway (Clerk).
3. DECLARATIONS OF PERSONAL OR PREJUDICIAL INTERESTS: None. 
4. MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING ON 8th September 2008 that had been previously circulated were all who were then present and signed by the Chairman.
5. ARISING FROM THOSE MINUTES: 
a) Wroxeter road surface and sight-line issues on the B4380 – 5b.  The Chairman reported that SCC had informed him that more permanent road repairs would be carried out during 2009.  However, no further improvements are proposed to the right side of Wroxeter Xroads.
b) Uppington play area – 5c. Cllr F E Davies reported that a local resident had now carried out maintenance and improvement works to the area.  The Chairman asked that the Parish Council’s thanks be passed on. Cllr Jones is asked to provide further details at the next meeting.

c) Severnside issues in Wroxeter & Rushton – 5d. The Chairman reported that he had attended an initial constructive meeting on 29th September with Mrs J Delo when the various issues were discussed.  Cllr Rowlands expressed concern that the October sewage invoices had still not been received. The Chairman will raise the issue at the next meeting with Severnside shortly along with the Rushton system repairs issue.

d) The Duke’s Room – 5f. Cllr Nelson reported he had attended a residents meeting on 29th September when it was apparent local feeling was for retention of the Duke’s Room as a community facility.  He had written a follow-up letter to Harry Vane to express the views of those that attended and was awaiting a response.  
e) Communication links for Clerk – 9a. The Clerk reported that following his initial representations to SCC he had been provided with a free laptop and printer for Parish Council business, plus free replenishment of consumables when required.  The Clerk had linked this laptop to his personal broadband connection but sought agreement for the provision of a mobile modem that could also be used at his home in Wales at a cost of £50 plus a periodic top-up of £10 a time.  These costs would be split equally with Leighton & Eaton Constantine Parish Council.  Proposed by Cllr McChesney, Seconded by Cllr Amos and unanimously agreed.
f) English Heritage tenancy issues.  The Chairman reported that following a number of issues with stock belonging to their tenant farmer, including a front page story in the Shropshire Star concerning residents’ grave concerns over the stench from dead sheep, English Heritage had met with their tenant in an attempt to rectify the various issues.  They had also met with the Chairman and suggested that a satisfactory solution would be achieved in the long term.
6. FINANCE:
a) The Clerk had circulated a Half-year Budget Review that showed that expenditure was on course as planned.  No action.

b) Bank statements showing balances of £143.99 (current) & £2,112.83 (deposit).
c) The Clerk reported the NALC pay award to Clerks increasing the hourly rate and backdated to 1st April 2008 resulting in an amount owed of £12.63.  Proposed by Cllr McChesney, Seconded by Cllr Amos, agreed unanimously.  Cheque approved nem con. The Clerk’s Contract amendment was then signed by the Chairman.
d) Clerk’s salary Sept/Oct £210.90, WFH allowance £10, expenses £14.61= £235.51.  Cheque approved nem con.
e) The Clerk had purchased laptop components, the cost to be split between the 2 Parish Councils - £30.27. Cheque approved nem con.

f) NALC had advised an increase in the Section 137 limit to £6.15 per elector.
7. CORRESPONDENCE: 
a) Shropshire Hills AONB: Annual Review 2007/8. Passed to Cllr McChesney.

b) SCC: Briefing on Local Joint Committees at Albrighton Hotel, 12th November. No action.
c) SCC: Let’s Talk Meeting - 22 October, Astley Village Hall. Passed to Cllr Amos.

d) SCC: Annual Emergency Planning Briefing - 14 January. Passed to Cllr Rowlands.
e) SCC: Re-tendering of bus service contracts at end March 2008. After some discussion the Clerk was instructed to convey concerns to SCC at the apparent reduction in the rural services to Uppington. 
f) Communities & Local Government: Date of local elections moved to 4 June 2009.
g) Communities & Local Government: Consultation on Communities in Control. No action.
h) Communities & Local Government: Byelaws consultation. Passed to Cllr Nelson.
8. PARISH MATTERS:

a) The Chairman reported that he had been made aware of residents concerns at noise levels during a wedding party at the Wroxeter Hotel on 13th September which had been held in the grounds during the day and later moved into the conservatory.  It appears the hotel management were unaware that their licence and planning permission did not permit such activities in these locations. They were very apologetic and reassured residents this would not be repeated in future.
b) The Chairman reported that ‘Shropnet’ has given Parish Councils the opportunity to produce a website using its free template and suggested this would be a good idea to publicise who we are and what we do.  There was some discussion on the extent of personal information on Councillors that should be included but otherwise all agreed it should be pursued.  The Chairman will put together some details for presentation at the next meeting.
c) Cllr Millington reported the fly tipping of a large pile of tyres into Ishmoor Wood. The Clerk will inform National Trust at Attingham Park, who owns the wood.

d) Cllr Millington reported the lack of management of the triangle of trees at the edge of Wroxeter that housed a flourishing rookery.  As the ivy was threatening the survival of the trees the Chairman will report the matter to English Heritage.

e) Cllr Millington was concerned that the saplings growing in the old sandstone wall at Mount Pleasant were getting ever larger and could now be classed as ‘trees’.  This had previously been reported to English Heritage on a number of occasions so the Chairman will again express concerns.
f) Cllr McChesney expressed concern at the number of potholes appearing along the B4380         and B5061. The Clerk will pursue.
9. NEXT MEETING:  

The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on 12th January 2009 at 7.30pm in The Roman Room, Wroxeter Hotel.
The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and the Meeting closed at 8.40 pm. 

